
We want to start by saying THANK YOU to all the Black Sheep that have attended the meetings, 
training seminars and the last [dinner ride,].  We will have several more training seminars, one this 
month and several in the months to come. In Black Sheep tradition there will be food involved.   

Have to live up to that åRIDE TO EAT, EAT TO RIDE.æ  With riding season very near and to help 
overcome the winter blues, letès think about all the GREAT riding we are going to do this season.  
Keep an eye on the schedule on the webpage for upcoming rides and most likely a non-scheduled ride.   

Dave & Diane 

Chapter Directors 

Region, District  & International Rallies  

Ever been to a Rally? Ever wondered what 
Rallies are all about? Well then now is the time 
to mark your calendars for August 7, 8 & 9, 2014 
For the Region E Rally.  You will meet Friends 
you never knew you had, reconnect with friends 
from afar and you will have so much Fun at this 
Rally you will be counting the days until the 
District Rally September 26 & 27, 2014. This 
will be filled with Fun & even more New 
friends. Not Sure you want to wait that long to 
see what a Rally is all about...Well then how 
about marking your calendars for the BIGGEST 
Rally you will ever be a part of... it is called  

WingDing   July 2ä5 in Madison, Wisconsin?  
Here you will meet friends from around the 
world, and have opportunities to visit hundreds 
of vendors from lights to Safety chrome, bike 
seats to pin striping, Helmets to Headsets, CBs to 

tires, Jewelry to clothing, If you want it or need it, 
chances are you will find it at one of vendor stalls. 
You will have opportunities to gain Safety skills & 
Knowledge. Take a test ride on a new Bike or 
Trike and enjoy the many sights that Madison & 
area have to offer. There is something for everyone 
at WingDing! 

 å Friends For Fun, Safety & Knowledge å  can be 
found at every one of these Rallies.  Be Safe at 
work, home & in your Communities so that you 
can see & meet friends at the Rallies to gain more 
Knowledge.  Looking Forward to seeing you at the 
Rallies! 

For more Information check the website 

www.gwrraiachapa.com  

Beve Johnson  

Newsletter Editor 

 

Chapter  Shepherds  

Dave & Diane Tingle  

Phone: 515-418-0548 

dave.tingle23@gmail.com  

dtingle2@gmail.com  

Shepherdsõ 

Stories 

District, Region & International Pasture News 

BlackSheep Pen 

M A R C H  2 0 1 4  
 

Monthly Gatherings 1st Satur-
day of each Month @ Ryanõs 

1900 NW 86th St. Clive IA  

Doors Open at 8:00am Meet-
ing at 9:00am  

March 1 Monthly Gathering  

March 6 Dinner  

March 20 Potluck & Seminar  

March 29 District Ops  

 

See website for more details  

 

www.gwrraiachapa.com  

Region E 

Û Friends For Fun, Safety & KnowledgeÜ 

Senior District Directors 

Lonnie & Diane Borseth 
borseth2wings@gmail.com 

Region E Directors 

Bruce & Barb Beeman 

www.gwrra-region-e.org 

International Directors  

Ray & Sandy Garris 

www.director@gwrra.org 

 

Deputy Director Central 

Bill & Dee Ann Gray 
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Ewes News 

Sheep Tales 
John here... with Pam.  The chapter had a pretty good turn out for Saturdays gathering with over 

40 members and guests.  

Dan from Van Wall in Indianola gave a short talk and brought 4 door prizes.  Winners were Duayne Johnson, 

Darrell Turner, Clare Larson & Beve Johnson. Thank you to Van Wall for the Great Prizes! 

Van Wall has been one of our sponsors for a long time and has treated the Sheep well.   

We would like to welcome five new members to the Black Sheep, they are Douglas & Kathryn Fifer -Newton, 

Jack Ostrander -Clive, and Marsha Peterson & Russell Tell   both from Ankeny. 

We had 25 in attendance at the Hill Top on the 6th! 

On March 6th the Black Sheep will be meeting at Nicks on Army Post RD at 

6:30pm and on the 20th we will be meeting at Mark and Roberta's for 

potluck and a class afterwards. Further details can be found on the 

Black Sheep website http://www.gwrraachapa.com/home.php  

John & Pam 

Membership Enhancement Coordinators'/MECõs 

January Potluck & Safety Seminar 

We had 23 people attend and  

Dennis Irvin gave an informative 

seminar on Motorist Awareness. 

We will be having another Pot Luck 

& Seminar on March  20th.  If you 

haven't been to a safety seminar, 

Please come join us for a night of 

good food, Friends, Fun & Safety 

Tips. 

We Thank Paul & Barb  Dietrich for 

opening their home and being such 

wonderful Hostsõ 

We encourage All BlackSheep to get 

involved in the Levels Program. The 

classes we have are Chapter level, 

District, Region & National levels 

are Great information tools for All 

riders & Co-Riders.  There are many 

tips and new information that can 

benefit Everyone. 

If you are not yet enrolled in the 

Levels Program please contact  

Dennis Irvin, Donna McCullough , 

Clara Boldt  or Doug Boemecke for 

more information and get your 

questions answered. 

B L A C K S H E E P  P E N  

Flock Enhancers 

John & Pam McDowell 

Phone:515-277-0478  

pamandjohnsr@msn.com 

http://www.gwrraachapa.com/home.php


Sheep Wrangler 
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Sheep Wranglers 

Mark Tilton & Roberta McAfee 

Phone: 515-577-6275 

 mark@mcafeerealty.com 

A Fun Night Bowling 

We had 8 bowlers & 4 

Cheerleaders. Tim Pherigo was a 

ringer for Robertaôs Team & DJ 

was a ringer for Marks Team in 

round 1, then Mark T showed his 

skills in 2nd & 3rd Game. 

Roberta made a BIG come back 

in the 3rd game. 

 

 

If you have suggestions for our 

Newsletter please contact me. Beve Johnson 515-280-9228 

bevbolen99@hotmail.com 

All suggestions will be taken to the Chapter Directors for 

final approval.  

You can also Email ALL Officers from the web site, Just 

look for their name on the Officer page and click the Email 

button. 

www.gwrraiachapa.com  

Beve Johnson 

Newsletter 

Happy St. Patrickôs Day!! 

Sometimes our Newsletter may need some filler every now and 

then, so...If you would like to submit a photo of your bike with 

some Info about your bike, send it in to me and if I need a filler 

I will pull a photo out of the hat and place it in the news letter.  

Please 1 photo per bike so everyone can have a chance to be 

spot lighted in the Newsletter. Photos can be with or without 

the riders, posed or a random shot. The choice is yours. I can 

not guarantee when your photo will appear but keep watching 

and reading. 

Thank you :) 

Sheep Corral 

Chapter Shepherds/ 

Chapter Directors 

Dave & Diane Tingle 

Sheep Wranglers/Asst. Directors 

Mark Tilton & Roberta McAfee 

Wool Keepers/Treasurers 

Mike & Carole Martin 

Flock Vets/Rider Ed. 

Donna McCullough & Dennis Irvin 

Flock Enhancers/MECôs 

Pam & John McDowell 

Pasture Wire/Correspondence 

Barb Dietrich 

Ovine Informer/Web Master 

Scott Johnson 

Baa-Baa News/News Letter 

Beve Johnson 


